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An independent nondenominational, nonprofit and volunteer, educational and evangelical outreach.

We confess the Bible to be The Word of God, Jesus Christ as The Lord,

 and young-earth scientific creationism.


At our last meeting, we had a spectacular presentation on the Christmas Star from Dr. Jerry Hardwick, (Th. D.), a retired Airforce Chaplin.  His organization is New Centurions at www.newcenturions.org, located here in SA. His presentation, entitled “The Star of Bethlehem”, used astronomy software, biblical and extra biblical historical clues, and ancient and contemporary scholarship to see what the ancients may have witnessed in the heavens.  In the presentation, we observed God’s orchestration of the cosmos through Venus, Jupiter, the Pleiades, Orion, Mercury, and the moon and other important celestial constellations. Additional events, documented through science, history, and prophecy were illuminating.  He built a strong case for what prompted the Wise Men to pack their bags and set out on a journey to find the King of Kings.  Dr. Hardwick invited us to travel back in time to the Holy Land; to understand who the wise men were; to understand what the Magi were looking for and what they found; and well established a probable date for Jesus’ birth. He used biblical texts, the astronomy software and documented history to substantiate several celestial events surrounding the birth of Messiah.
Although Dr Hardwick’s data (supernatural yet astronomical) has been said to contrast with what we have previously heard from our own Dr. Daniel Harris (www.drtruth.org/christmas-star.html), who favors a purely supernatural explanation of the Star of Bethlehem, his presentation could lead one to conclude that the two views are NOT mutually exclusive. The astronomical presence of signs in the heavens AND the purely supernatural presence of a moving, near earth celestial object that guided the wise men to the location of the infant Jesus could very well happened in conjunction. Given the magnitude of the birth of our Lord, it would be in keeping with our Awesome God to pull out all the stops. We thank Dr. Hardwick for stretching our thinking.

Next, Dr. Don Patton who gave us a fascinating presentation on evidence of dinosaurs being contemporaneous with humans from South American cave drawings and pottery will make a return engagement on Friday Dec. 9th at 7 pm at Live Oak First Baptist Church on Toepperwien Road. Dr. Dr. Patton has worked as a Geologist in the US, Canada, Australia, England, Mexico, Peru, Bolivia, Lebanon and Israel. He participated in dinosaur excavations in Colorado, Texas, Utah, Wyoming and Canada. He excavated the longest consecutive dinosaur trail on the American continent. He is a member of The Society of Vertebrate Paleontology and The Geological Society of America speaking at their annual convention. He participated in the excavation of the recently discovered Pool of Siloam (2004-5) and is serving as Area Supervisor in the excavation of the City of David in Jerusalem. 

As always we will meet at Jim’s Restaurant at the corner of San Pedro and Ramsey at 7:00 pm this Tuesday evening, November 8th. We hope to see you there!
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